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Re: Official Information Act request – Covid Admissions and Myocarditis - ADHB Ref: 20220110-1148 
 
I refer to your Official Information Act request dated 25 January 2022 requesting the following information: 

 
 “any information you have regards number of people admitted to hospital due to Covid-19 as the 
primary illness, that later had a diagnosis of Myocarditis, caused by the virus” 

 
Response 
As of 3 February 2022 and based on Auckland DHB inpatients data, there have been no patients admitted 
with COVID that later had a diagnosis of myocarditis caused by the COVID-19 virus. 
 
You are entitled to seek a review of the response by the Ombudsman under section 28(3) of the Official 
Information Act.  Information about how to make a complaint is available at 
www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 0800 802 602. 

Please note that this response, or an edited version of this response, may be published on the Auckland 
DHB website. 

 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
Ailsa Claire, OBE 
Chief Executive 




